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PROFILE OF THE MONTH: 

Local health clinic offers wide range of services 

     The Pickle Lake Health Clinic 
is a modern facility which boasts 
an emergency treatment room 
and regular patient services, for 
the  residents of the Pickle Lake 
and Mishkeegogamang First Na-
tion area. The Health Clinic staff 
comprises of a doctor, a nurse 
and a medical receptionist.  
     The Health Clinic houses a 
fully equipped dental office with 
two dental chairs, a fitness centre 
and the Northwestern Health 

Unit. 
     The Health Clinic works with 
regional medical providers in or-
der to expand on patient care ser-
vices such as blood collection 
and testing, prescription dispersal 
and emergency health services. 
Representatives of the North-
western Health Unit and Sioux 
Lookout Meno Ya Win Health 
Centre’s Community Counsel-
ling and Addiction Services visit 
on a regular basis, offering an 

array of services including im-
munization, a dental clinic, a flu 
clinic and diabetes care. 

New Winter Road Hours 

Please be advised that starting: 
December 1st, 2017  to March 31st, 2018 

Pickle Lake ServiceOntario will be open  
   

Monday - Friday:                                       
 8:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m., 1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

 

These new service hours will remain in effect    
every year for winter roads. 

 

On April 1st of every year we will revert back to 
regular hours which are:  

      

 Tuesdays and Thursdays                                                         
8:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m., 1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Hours of operation :            
8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

 

Upcoming Clinic Dates:                                
Currently open until October 5th 

October 21st to November 8th 

November 26th to December 19th 



If you have any news, upcoming events scheduled, or information that you would like to contribute to the  
November Community Newsletter please contact Alexa Bailey at edointern@picklelake.org or 928-2034 
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October Township Meetings 

The Council of the Township of Pickle Lake - October 10th and 24th 

Recreation Committee - October 2nd 

Township of Pickle Lake Office 

Monday - Friday 

8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m., 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
 

ServiceOntario 

Tuesdays and Thursdays                                                         
8:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m., 1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Office Closed 

The Township of Pickle Lake Office will be closed on Thanksgiving 
Monday, October 9th.  

Marriage Licenses are now available at the Township Office 

Township Information 

The Lakeside Bulletin’s bouquet panel gives you a voice to thank 
someone for their help, congratulate someone’s achievements, or 
acknowledge volunteerism.  

If you would like to write someone a small message, send it to 
edointern@picklelake.org or call (807) 928-2034. 

A small bouquet will be sure to brighten someone’s day! 

     On Wednesday, Sep-
tember 13 the Township of 
Pickle Lake welcomed 
members of the public to a 
ribbon-cutting ceremony 
to mark the re-opening of 
the Kapkichi Lake water-
front. Local MP Bob Nault 
was on hand to congratu-
late members of the Town-
ship on the work done 
with support from the On-
tario150 Community Capi-
tal Program and the Cana-
da 150 Community Infra-
structure Program. 
     Our government is 
pleased to support this 
project as it ensures Pickle 
Lake and area residents 
have safe and easy access 
to recreational program-
ming offered at the Kap-
kichi Lake waterfront.” 
said Bob Nault, MP for 
Kenora. “This is one of 
many infrastructure initia-
tives underway across the 
country that will leave a 
meaningful and lasting 
legacy as part of Canada's 

150th anniversary celebra-
tions.” 

     The waterfront revitali-
zation project includes an 
upgraded, structurally 
sound pier, a new boat 
launch and the addition of 
accessible floating docks. 
The revitalization of the 
waterfront also allows for 
a safe and accessible rec-
reation facility for activi-
ties by local organizations 
and groups. 
     “This upgraded water-
front facility is an im-
portant infrastructure in-
vestment which helps 
make Pickle Lake a great 
place to work, live and 
play,” said Sarah Camp-
bell, MPP for Kenora-

Rainy River “It will also 
serve as an accessible 
gathering place for all area 
residents to enjoy the out-
doors and all that North-
western Ontario has to 
offer. It’s a great way to 
celebrate Ontario 150.”  
  “The Township of Pickle 

Lake thanks the federal 
and provincial govern-
ments in their continued 
support of rural and north-
ern municipalities, and for 
providing assistance for 
essential projects under the 
Canada 150 and Ontario 
150 community pro-
grams,” said Karl Hopf, 
Mayor of the Township of 
Pickle Lake. “These part-
nerships are paramount to 
ensure the upgrading and 
revitalization of municipal 
assets which enhance the 
existing attributes of the 
Canadian experience.” 

    Administered by the 
Ontario Trillium Founda-
tion, an agency of the 
Government of Ontario, 
Ontario150 Community 
Capital Program grants are 
helping non-profit organi-
zations, municipalities and 
Indigenous communities 
renovate, repair and retro-
fit  existing community 
and cultural infrastructure. 
The onetime time, Ontario 

150 grant has been de-
signed to help honour On-
tario’s past, showcase the 
present and inspire future 
generations.                  
     The FedNor funding 
was provided through the 
Canada 150 Community 
Infrastructure Program 
(CIP 150) which is part of 
the Government of Cana-
da’s coordinated approach 

to mark the 150th anniver-
sary of Confederation. CIP 
150 was designed to leave 
a lasting legacy by sup-
porting the rehabilitation 
or improvement of exist-
ing community infrastruc-
ture assets and facilities 
across the country that 
promote community and 
cultural benefits for the 
public.  

Bouquets 
THANK OR CONGRATULATE SOMEONE BY SENDING THEM A BOUQUET!  

A special "Thank You" to Mrs. Cox 
and Murphy for helping to make the 
old Pickle Lake beach a more enjoya-
ble and beautiful area to walk!  

                             - Anonymous   

Now Selling Ad Space 

In the Lakeside Bulletin 
 

Hosting a sale or significant event? 

 

Want a way to advertise in Pickle Lake? 

The Lakeside Bulletin is now offering ad space. 

Prices start at $10 for an ad 1/16 of a page.  

For additional information and prices or to buy ad 
space please contact Alexa Bailey at the Township 
office, edointern@picklelake.ca or (807) 928-2034.  

Federal and Provincial Grants Help to Revitalize Kapkichi 

IN ATTENDANCE WERE Councillor Jeremy Millar (left 
to right, Councillor Kayla Blakney, MP Bob Nault, 
Mayor Karl Hopf and Councillor Debbie Chartrand. 


